
 CHAPTER CHATTER 
 September 2019…2 years…we are finally back 

Dear Sisters & Brothers 

I am reading through the September 2017 issue where we are in full swing for 
fundraising to host the United Grand Sessions in June 2019……..yep done and dusted. 

Congratulations to all the Sisters and Brothers who worked tirelessly for the 
Biennial Session. It was great to welcome Sisters & Brothers from International 
Jurisdictions as well as from around Australia. 

Sister Blanche Watt PWM Sunny South Chapter was installed as Most Worthy Grand 
Matron of Australia & Brother Paul Smith PWGP  was installed as Most Worthy Grand 
Patron. Both of these members have given many years of service to the order and will 
be wonderful ambassadors as they travel this great wide land…….. “Australia.” We 
wish them  happiness, good health and safe travels. 

In May Sister Chandy Huynh was installed as Worthy Matron and Brother Steve Brown 
as Worthy Patron. First time in the East (offically) for both of them. After the 
wonderful presentations they made at the United Grand Sessions we know we are 
very blessed to have them in Sunny South Chapter. 



Sadly Karunda Chapter closed shortly after the last Chapter Chatter but we 
welcomed several members into our Chapter: Sis. & Bro. Kernohan, Sis. & Bro. 
Adams, Sis. Harvie, Sis. Cottel  Sis. Burris and Sis. Watson & Sis.Carolyn Reed, Sis. 
Tilly-Egel who have rejoined. 

It has been heartwarming to welcome several new members: Sisters: Annette Amos, 
Adele Bekirovski, Andrea & Christina Coleby, Holly Morgan, Lita Swinnerton & Zoey 
Welk. 

I saw on Facebook Sis. Ruth Strudwich was in Flinders Hospital and I hope she is now 
home and feeling better. 

2ND & 3RD FRIDAYS EACH MONTH - COFFEE MORNING - Sister Betty Dunlops - 
8264 4914

After the United Grand Chapter Thanksgiving Service Sisters Margaret Southworth, Margaret 
Campbell and myself visited Sisters Mary Brown, Marnie Norsworty & Barbara Ashton. All were in 
good spirits and wished to be remembered to everyone. Sister Margaret Campbell was a friend of 
Mary back in Scotland. As a young girl she travelled to dancing competitions with the Brown Family. 
Mary and Barbara are in the Homestead Nursing Home at Wlakley Heights and Marnie is in the same 
complex as Sister Agnes Bogle and Brother Bill Hughes at Ridgehaven. Sister Adah Barclay is still in 
her own unit  next door and still doing handcraft at 103 years.

Some Sisters and Brothers are not able to attend for various reasons and we especially need to 
know if Sister and Brothers are unwell. Our Sunshine Sister, Helen Kelso does her best to send cards 
and messages but cannot do this if she isnt  advised.   Please contact Secretary Sister Margaret 
O’leary 0407184970 






